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Purpose of report 

1. This briefing provides an update for the Ministerial Group on the City Centre to Mangere
(CC2M) Light Rail project in place of the cancelled 21 October 2019 meeting.

2. This briefing covers the following key items:

2.1. General project update  

2.2. Points of interest from the interactive engagement process (IEP) process 

3. All matters raised in this briefing are commercial in confidence and are for Ministers to note.
No decisions are required.

Agenda item one: General project update 

4. The CC2M Lead Team attended the fifth round of meetings with NZTA and NZ Infra, via the
IEP, in the week of 7 October 2019. The Lead Team comprises Amelia East (Project
Director), Bryn Gandy (DCE at MoT), Fiona Mules (Commercial Lead) and Sarah Sinclair
(Legal Lead).

5. Key dates for the CC2M project are as set out below.

Project milestones Dates Status update 

STAGE 1: Set up phase 7 June - 31 July 2019 Complete 

STAGE 2: Proposal development 

Interactive Engagement Process 2 August – 15 November 2019 Underway 

Proposals deadline 29 November 2019 

STAGE 3: Evaluation of proposals 

Ministry-led evaluation process 1 December 2019 – 10 

February 2020 

Planning underway 

Draft Cabinet paper to Minister By 28 February 2020 

Expected Cabinet decision By Easter 

6. Due to the commercial sensitivity around the Response Requirements Document (RRD)
process we are very constrained in terms of the information we can provide to media and
stakeholders. However, with the Minister of Transport’s office we have identified an
opportunity at an Auckland Transport hosted stakeholder event on 30 October 2019 for the
Transport Minister to present the project Outcomes as outlined in the RRD document.

7. These Outcomes were seen and agreed to by the Ministerial Group when the RRD was
provided for feedback.

8. Planning is underway for Stage 3 of the project: Evaluation of Proposals. Once proposals are
received on 29 November 2019, the Evaluation should be complete by early February 2020,
with a recommendation to Ministers on the preferred delivery partner by the end of that
month. We are hoping that the recommendations can be considered and decided by Cabinet
before Easter in early April 2020.
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36.

Recommendations 

(a) note the content of this briefing. Yes/No 

MINISTER’S SIGNATURE: 

DATE: 
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